



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

November 10, 2009
Amanda Minnich, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:04 p.m.  Members present:  Mark Adams, Alicia Bayless, Jama Bennett, Mary Lou Emerine, Amanda Minnich, Vasco Perry, and Shelly Vanyo.  Stella Dulaney was absent.  
OPENING BUSINESS

A. #11-001. Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to accept the amended meeting agenda, seconded by Shelly Vanyo. 

B. #11-002. Amanda Minnich made the motion to approve the previous meeting minutes, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.  Motion carried.

C. Jama shared the following good news with council members:  
1. Alton is the recipient of a football grant submitted by Mr. Lowman and Ms. Ousley. 

2. Under the direction of Becky Murray, two Alton students (Fernando Carmona and Mitchell Johnson) placed third in the state in the Stock Market Game. 
3. Jud Adams and Claudia Prevost are being recognized by the Optimist Club during the November meeting.  This is a yearly recognition that spotlight students who excel.  
4. Renee is communicating with a chemist at UK requesting he visit Alton and work with students – stay tuned…   
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT
A. Ms. Ousley shared updated results from fall MAP testing. (Reference 

      attachment). 
B. Department chairs (or delegates from each department) reviewed the data compiled by each department’s data analysis on October 19.  The overall consensus is that overall Alton’s students still need work on open responses.  (Reference attachments) 
C. Jama shared grade level results from Think Link in the areas of reading and math.  (Reference attachment) 

PLANNING:   
BUDGET:
         The September financial report was reviewed with council.  Jama shared with council that she followed up with KASC and was correct – the budget can be reviewed monthly since it is approved annually.        

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

OLD BUSINESS
A. SBDM Training/Verification:  Jama will follow up with Stella regarding her training.  
B. Museum Update/Information.  Mary Lou shared with council that she and Linda Lynch were still discussing various options regarding the museum/items.  They are currently trying to determine the items that need to go back to their original owners. Jama indicated that she would like to find places within our building to keep materials directly related to content begin taught.  As a result of the anticipated influx of students and the possible issue of classroom space, she will keep us updated regarding options available.    

C. Assist Team Update – Latonya Meekins was introduced to the council.  As a result of our Tier consequences, she has been assigned to our school and will work collaboratively with all teachers/administrators to help identify gaps in curriculum, instruction, and assessment.  Her focus will be:  A) what’s working; B) what we can tweak to make better; and C) working with teachers and administrators.  A monthly update will be provided to the council regarding the work that is on-going in our school to address gaps in student achievement.   

D. Enrollment – Jama shared current enrollment (663).  Class caps were reviewed with council. 

E. SACS Audit – with everything we have going on; Jama requested that our audit be rescheduled.  This will occur in February.  

F. Coat Drive:  Thanks to the work of Mark Adams and Mary Lou, 86 coats were collected.  Efforts were coordinated with Theresa Ovesen regarding distribution (which occurred during a parent activity night).  Five families inquired with only one coat being distributed.  Options regarding the leftover coats were discussed.     

G. Title 1:  Jaime Hernandez reviewed the Title 1 budget with council members.  (Reference attached). 

#11-003: Amanda Minnich made the motion to approve the budget, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.     

NEW BUSINESS

A. Veteran’s Day Celebration will be hosted for any family members.  Guests will eat lunch followed by refreshments and a power point presentation in the library.     
B.  Holiday Meals:  Family members of all students have been invited to join us for holiday meals during November and December.   

C. Compass Learning:  Jama shared with council that all teachers will be trained on Compass Learning during the month of November.  This software is directly linked to MAP.  

D. Comprehensive School Improvement Plan:  Jama shared with council that the CSIP is due in December and we will be working on updating our current plan.  Since the plan is due to CO prior to winter break and we have no meeting in December, Jama discussed the options of scheduling a meeting or reviewing and providing feedback via email. Council members indicated that they would prefer to review via email.     
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION
A. The next meeting is scheduled for January 12 at 4:00 p.m.  Shelly Vanyo will serve as facilitator and Vasco Perry as resource person. 

B. Personnel/Hiring:  Jama recommended to council the hiring of Robin Graves, office assistant, and Ron Cavins, two-hour custodian.    

#11-004:  Mark Adams made the motion to approve the hires recommended to council, seconded by Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried.  

ADJOURNMENT

#11-005. Mark Adams made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 
5:13, seconded by Shelly Vanyo.   Motion carried.    

